
TIME: 
PLACE: 

7:30 P.M. 

Centerville City Council 
Work Session Meeting 

May 21, 2012 

Centerville Municipal Building 
Deputy Mayor Brooks Compton 
Councilmembers: John Beals 

Doug Cline 
Paul Gresham 
Belinda Kenley 
Jim Singer 

Clerk of Council Debra James 
City Manager Greg Hom 
Finance Director Steven Hinshaw 
City Planner Steven Feverston 
Public Works Director Robert James 
City Engineer Douglas Spitler 
Assistant to the City Manager Jennifer Wilder 
Assistant to the City Manager Kristen Gopman 
Economic Development Administrator Nathan Cahall 
Municipal Attorney Scott Liberman 

Residents: Jack and Diane Wysong 
Lynn Rogers 

Mr. Hom announced the following during the City Manager Communications: 
The City just received word that the State awarded a $15,000 grant for removal 

and replacement of Ash trees in Yankee Trace and Stubbs Park. The Ohio Department of 
Natural Resources grant is very timely in that Mr. Terry Taylor, Maintenance Superintendent, has 
said the Emerald Ash Borer has hit Yankee Trace. The golf course will be losing a lot of trees 
over the next couple of years. The City will lose trees throughout the area and staff has been 
looking at 18 possible tree species for replacement. A variety of trees will be used as 
replacements. 

The Montgomery County Solid Waste Management District has asked for a 
Resolution for renewal of their Solid Waste Management Plan. The Resolution is under the 
Consent Agenda. 

Mrs. Gopman inquired of Council Members to do the opening and introduction of 
the bands for the Summer Concert series. She asked Council to please check their calendars and 
to get back with her. 



Mr. Beals reported that he had attended the Magsig Middle School's Career Day 
on Friday, May 18. 

Mr. Beals made a motion to convene into Executive Session regarding Real Estate 
Acquisition. Dr. Gresham seconded the motion. A roll call vote resulted in six ayes. At such 
time, after no official business was conducted, Dr. Gresham moved that Council adjourn out of 
Executive Session. Mrs. Kenley seconded the motion. A roll call voted resulted in six ayes. 


